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           Rare and Imperiled Birds of Florida 
                        Presented by  Dr. Ken Meyer 
                      Wednesday, August 19 2015,  7 PM   

       

        
  Dr. Ken Meyer, Executive Director of the Avian Research & Conservation Institute, 

will present results of ARCI  research on Swallow-tailed Kites (and related work  on Great Horned Owls), plus an 

overview of ARCI research on water birds, such as the Reddish Egret, Magnificent Frigatebirds, Great White Herons 

and Roseate Terns. 
 

   ARCI is a publicly supported nonprofit corporation [501(c)(3)] whose mission is to conduct research on vulnerable 

species of birds that will stimulate effective conservation action. Research in Florida, Georgia, Mexico, Belize, Brazil, 

and the Caribbean has focused on the nesting and wintering ecology, habitat selection, demography, migration, and 

conservation biology of Swallow-tailed Kites, Short-tailed Hawks, White-crowned Pigeons, Wood Storks, Snail 

Kites, Jabiru Storks, Red-cockaded Woodpeckers, Reddish Egrets, Great White Herons, Magnificent Frigate birds, 

and the avian communities of south Floridaôs pinelands.  
 

   In 2002, and  again in 2014, ARCI received a Partners in Flight National Research Award for research and conser-

vation planning for Swallow-tailed Kites; and in 2005, a National Wildlife Stewardship Award from the Sustainable 

Forestry Initiative for cooperative studies of Swallow-tailed Kites. 
 

   Kenneth Meyer, Ph.D. Zoology is an, Associate Professor (Adjunct), Department of Wildlife Ecology and Conser-

vation, at the University of Florida, Gainesville.  
 

   Our meetings include light refreshments and a native plant auction after the speaker.  Please come and join us. 
 

                               

      -  submitted by Donna Bollenbach  
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Disney Wilderness Preserve  
 

  Roughly an hourõs drive from Hillsborough 

is a beautiful, 11,500 acre paradise with no 

talking mice and no rides.  
 

   Comprised of what was once an 8,500 - acre 

cattle ranch situated at the head of the Great-

er Everglades watershed, the ranch was slated 

for extensive residential and commercial de-

velopment in the early 1990s.  Working with 

The Nature Conservancy, the State of Florida, 

and a number of other groups, The Walt Dis-

ney Company purchased the property to mitigate its expansion and transferred it to the Con-

servancy to create a nature preserve dedicated to wetlands restoration.  In 1995, 3,000 addi-

tional acres were added by the greater Orlando Aviation Authority to mitigate for airport expan-

sion, bringing the preserve to its current size.  
 

  Land that was heavily logged and ranched for decades has been restored to very near its origi-

nal state and once again resembles the descriptions left by the areaõs first Spanish missionaries. 
 

  The Nature Conservancy was started in 1951 and is a $6 billion, world - wide organization that 

sets aside land for conservation and uses science - based research to conserve nature.  They 

partner with businesses around the globe.  
 

  The Disney Wilderness Preserve is located at 2700 Scrub Jay Trail in Kissimmee.  There is no 

fee, although donations are appreciated.  The preserve is open Monday - Friday, from 9:00 a.m. 

to 5:00 p.m. (trails close at 4:30). Closed most holidays.   

- submitted by Devon Higginbotham  

     Thanks for helping with the July meeting  - 
  

              Cliff Brown, Troy Springer, Mary Miller  
                       for providing plants for the silent auction  

 

                       Gar and Eileen Reed for manning our table  

UPCOMING SPEAKERS-  
   
      Sept 16 -        Corey Walk -   Forester with Florida Forest Service, talking on Florida Champion Trees.  The 

Champion Tree Program was created by the American Forests organization in 1940, to recognize the largest 

known tree of each species in the United States. The 2012 edition of the Register includes 111 Florida spe-

cies, many of which are only found in the tropical region of the state.  

      Oct 21 -        Bobby Hattaway -  Plant ID  -  How to figure out what a plant is when the experts arenõt 

around.  
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       Letter from the President             

Coming Up 
 

    I guess we got enough rain in the past couple weeks, I hope my ranting about waiting for 

rain didnõt backfire.  It kept me from going out to see plants so thatõs not good but it was a great 

time to plant the 20 plants that I bought at Green Isle Gardens.  If you missed the trip, you may be able to  

go another Saturday and buy some plants, check out their website for more info. 
 

  I am looking forward to the fall, I have my list that I jotted down of every place Iõve been to where there 

was goldenrod, liatris or carphephorus starting to sprout up and I wanted to revisit in the fall.  It may require 

2 or 3 trips a week for a couple months to visit them all!  I know where Iõll be at the end of October -       Kis-

simmee Prairie Preserve State Park, on our camping trip.  I have my site reserved and am counting the days.  

Anticipation is a great thing, a lot of enjoyment can be gotten from looking forward to a good plant trip. 
 

Farther in the future is our Cayo Costa trip, I gave my reservation money to Devon so that I have a spot in 

a cabin.  There are ecosystems on this island that we hardly ever get to see.  Check out the back of Walter 

Taylorõs newest version of his plant book and see how many times Cayo Costa is listed under the ecosystem 

categories.- starting with Beach Dunes and continuing through the õcoastalsõ.  This will be a trip to remember. 
 

We have a new Suncoast Chapter Rep for the FNPS Council of Chapters.  Donna Bollenbach luckily said 

yes when I begged her to take the job.  I enjoyed meeting people from the chapters around the state but parts 

of the job reminds me too much of my ôrealõ job and I am happy to have someone else take over that respon-

sibility.  I know that Donna will do a better job than I did of keeping SNPS aware of what is going on at the 

State level.  We have some exciting things coming up like a Florida Native Plant Month acknowledged by the 

Florida government.  Andy Taylor, our new FNPS Development contractor, has set a goal of making Floridi-

ans aware of who we are and what our mission is.  
 

 There are going to be some Land Management reviews in the area coming up - Alafia River, Hillsborough 

River State Parks and the Bower Preserve.  A couple of our members have volunteered for these.  They usu-

ally involve a day in the field and then part of a day for the discussion.  People without previous experience 

can go along as observers.  If you are interested in future trips, please let a board 

member know and we will keep you in the loop for next time.   
 

  One last note, we had an informal happy hour with the Heartland Chapter last 

month, 18 people attended, it was like a mini-conference social!  Hopefully we will 

be sharing info on fieldtrips and meetings and ôcross-pollinatingõ some more. 
 

    Respectfully,  Janet Bowers 

Welcome New SNPS Members May -  July 
      

§ Jamie Gluvna  
§ Linda Hawk  
§ David Lyter 
§ Sandra Mickelson 
§ Ello Tucker 

  

Thanks to all our Renewing Members, we  
appreciate your support! 

SNPS has Speakers! 
 

  Need a speaker for your civic 

group, gardening club or home-

owner's association?   
 

  The Suncoast Native Plant Society has 

speakers with a wide range of knowledge, ea-

ger to speak about the virtues of native 

plants.   
 

  Contact Devon Higginbotham 

(archiveproperties@gmail.com)  
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    Mark Your Calendar  
 

      Sept 25-26 Florida Wildflower Foundation Symposium at Leu Gardens 

      Sept 29       Public Lands Day 

      Oct 2-4      Wings and Wildflowers Festival, Venetian Gardens in Leesburg, Florida.  

           Oct 3         2nd Annual Fall Plant Walk with Roger Hammer & Craig Huegel at  

      Kissimmee Prairie Preserve   

               Oct 10-11   USF Fall Plant Sale 
           Oct 23-25   Kissimmee Prairie Camping - Devon has some sites reserved 

 At a recent FNPS workgroup, a handful of members got together 
and brainstormed ideas to increase the recognition of FNPS at the 
state and local level, and to solidify the organization as one body 
rather than a loose connection of chapters. One of our ideas was 
moved forward to the FNPS board and approved in August:  The 
month of October will be officially declared ñFlorida Native Plant 
Month.ò We will also designate a ñFlorida Native Plant of the Year.ò 
Andy Taylor, Director of Development for FNPS, has already started 
promoting the event to local and state governments and some have 
already put the resolutions in motion.  
  Not only is the idea of a Florida Native Plant Month and Native Plant of 
the Year a great way to introduce the public to the benefits of native 
plants, but it will provide a strong framework to promote the FNPS mission 
to preserve, conserve and restore native plant communities to our local 
and state elected officials.  It will also allow us to reach more people, boost 
membership and donations to the society.  

  What does this mean to you? Most FNPS Chapters already have a lot of activities in October. It is a popular time for Plant Sales, 
Plant Walks and other outdoor events. We are asking that the Chapters promote these events as part of the FNPS ñFlorida Native 
Plant Month.ò  For example, SNPS has a Plant Sale, a meeting and a camping trip already planned for October. We will submit those to 
FNPS to be promoted as part of ñFlorida Native Plant Month.ò They will be promoted both locally by the Chapter, and statewide under 
the umbrella of FNPS.  If any local, county or state government makes a proclamation to declare October Florida Native Plant Month, 
we will also send a small delegation of members to the meeting to accept the proclamation.    
 
  This is an exciting movement for FNPS, and to get the full benefit, we need you to spread the word, promote the event and join us in 
celebrating ñFlorida Native Plant Month.ò If you would like to be part of the Statewide Committee to promote this event, please contact 
donna.bollenbach@gmail.com.   

 
Thank you, Donna Bollenbach, Jonnie Spitler, Jan Allyn 

FNPS Florida Native Plant Month Committee 
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2015 Field Trip schedule  
 

   
     

    Sept  19 -  Blackwater Creek Nature Preserve, Plant City , off SR 39 
 

    Oct 23-25 - Kissimmee Prairie campout (no cabins at this park, FNPS members only) 
 

    Nov 15 - Rhodine Scrub Preserve 

                 

           August 22 -     Trip to USF Herbarium -     

         FNPS members only  
 

 Where:      University of South Florida campus off Fowler Ave  
               

   When :        9:30 AM    meet nearby to carpool over  

     and arrive at USF at 10       
      

   

   Come and learn about the significance of the herbarium collections and contributions to botani-

cal science of a world class Herbarium right here in Tampa with the Curator of the USF Herbari-

um, Dr. Alan Franck.  This is a rare chance to see some of the specimens in the USF collection that you may have seen 

on the Plant Atlas website and Alan Franck has graciously agreed to show us the facility on a Saturday.   
 

   We will meet nearby and carpool to the campus (there is a parking fee).  It will be inside so no need to dress for out-

door conditions. 
 

   If we get more than 12 people, who want to attend, we will divide up into 2 groups and have an 11:00 session also. 

 

  Please RSVP to Stephen Dickman at palmettobug13@yahoo.com.  He will let you know where we are meeting. 
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